SHOTTERMILL

W; Year 6 Curriculum Newsletter

Summer term 2024

Dear Parents,

Welcome back to the Summer Term of 2024, where we have many exciting activities planned for the weeks ahead!
The following newsletter is aimed at providing some useful reminders for how you can support your child’s learning
and development whilst they are in Year 6.

Details of the key areas studied this term, in each of the National Curriculum subjects, can be found by downloading
the Summer Term Curriculum Overview, which is available on the Curriculum and Class Information pages of the
school website.

Being well prepared for school:

Children are welcome to bring a small, named pencil case to school with the following items: a black pen, a blue pen,
a pencil, a long ruler (non-bendy), scissors, whiteboard pen, sharpener, some colouring pencils and a glue stick.
Children should also remember to bring their PE kit, reading book and musical instruments if they currently receive
tuition in school.

P .E. will take place on Wednesdays and Thursdays for 6H and 6W. On P.E. days, children need to wear their P.E. kit to
school. As with all personal belongings, children’s P.E. kits should be clearly labelled. We would like parents to write
a letter if there is a medical reason why their child is unable to participate in P.E.

During Summer Term 1, all classes will have the opportunity to attend Polecat for athletics lessons, on these days, it is
especially important that children are prepared with their kit, water bottle and that sunscreen has been applied. They
will also be taking part in hockey and need a gum shield to play. When swimming lessons commence, you will be
informed of the days which your child is required to bring their swimming attire.

Homework:

Up until the week of the SATs tests, children will continue to receive three 10 minute tests to complete weekly. These
will be handed out on a Monday and should be submitted via Google Classroom (marked) by the following Monday.

After the SATs we will revert to the grid homework with spellings.

We are looking forward to a happy and very productive term. If you have any problems or uncertainties about your
child in school, please feel free to contact us via the school office. In the meantime, please also remember to check
for emails and letters from the school providing key information to parents on a regular basis.

Yours sincerely,

Mrs A. Holdsworth and Mrs Wilcox




